Governor Greg Abbott

Office of the Governor

P.O. Box 12428

Austin, TX 78711

Dear Governor Abbott,

Rodney Reed has been on death row since 1998 and faces execution on November 20. He maintains his innocence and several experts cast doubts on his conviction.

Rodney Reed was convicted of the 1996 murder of a white woman. DNA testing of semen from her body was matched to that of Rodney Reed, a black man, who claims they had a consensual romantic relationship. New witnesses have corroborated this. Forensic experts dispute the time of death as stated at trial, questioning the timeline implicating Reed. Texas courts have repeatedly denied requests for DNA testing of other key evidence.

Sadly, miscarriage of justice is not uncommon for death penalty cases. Since 1973, 166 people have been exonerated from US death rows on innocence grounds.

I urge you to recommend and grant clemency to Rodney Reed and stop his and any future executions.

Sincerely,

